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Thank you for the opportunity to testify on SCR 178, SD1 regarding Medical Student rotations at
the Hawaii Health Systems Corporation hospitals.

The Hawaii Health Systems Corporation's mandate is to operate a hospitals system with a
mission to provide the state's health care safety net service. As a hospital system operating
primarily in rural areas, we recognize a shortage of qualified health care professionals exists
and are concerned with recruitment nnd retention of healthcare providers.

HHSC supports the concept of the resolution, however, it is concerned about the language of
the resolution that "finds HHSC is obligated as a state-funded hospital system to provide
Hawaii-based medical stUdents with the medical rotations they need in any of the HHSC
facilities." Although serving as a training hospital is outside of HHSC's statutory mandate and
core mission, HHSC will endeavor to work with Hawaii-based medical schools with student and
resident rotations, based on the ability of our medical staff at Our respective facilities.

HHSC currently has numerous affiliation agreements with various medical schools, including the
University of Hawaii John A. Burns School of Medicine, in addition to other university programs
(Le., pharmacy, nursing, physical therapy, and occupational therapy), and accepts student
interns and medical residents. A process exists wherein qualified medical schools and
programs directly contact the respective hospitals, work with the medical staff officers, and
develop an affiliation agreement with HHSC to accept placements. In other words, HHSC
currently has a good system that is based on collaboration and partnering, and entrusts the
schools to coordinate placements and find qualified preceptors.
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